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2013 GENERAL MEETING OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

APRIL 4, 2013, - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Cory McNeely
See sign-in sheet for Pinebrook residents in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order at approx. 7:05 pm.
1. Ted introduced the current members and officers of the Pinebrook Homeowners Association board of directors.
2. Ted and Cory presented the financial reports for 2012 and the proposed budget for 2013.  General discussion followed.  Ted noted that assessments fund the amenities of the Pinebrook Master Association (PMA) and other HOA improvements such as the bus stop street lights.  
3. An owner inquired about legal fees incurred in 2012.  Ted noted that the HOA has vigorously defended nightly rentals as well as enforcement of CC&R’s and violations of the Construction Plan Approval Agreement, and that there were several instances in 2012 that required legal action.
4. An owner asked about nightly rentals, especially a home in Pineridge.  Ted noted that if a set of rules are to be implemented for Pinebrook, they will include rules against nightly rentals.

5. Ted noted that the board is considering implementing a set of rules for Pinebrook, considering the existing CC&R’s are nearly 40 years old and require a vote of 67% of all owners to amend.  General discussion followed.  Ted noted that a fine schedule would be included, and asked that interested owners attend future meetings and offer their input and suggestions.  Ted noted that owner concerns regarding nightly rentals and parking would be addressed.
6. Gene Arnold presented pictures of a few unfinished remodel projects in Pinebrook and asked the HOA to contact the owners to complete.  He also presented pictures of damaged guard rails in Pineridge; Ted noted they were the responsibility of the County.  Ted noted the HOA would contact Derek Radke regarding issues relating to County property.

7. An owner asked about damage to the mailbox hut at the intersection of Pineridge Drive and Buckboard Drive, and whether concrete posts could be installed to prevent future damage.  Dan noted that barricades could present a health & safety hazard if someone hit a post or rock at high speed.

8. Dan asked the attending owners to offer their suggestions for future projects so that they can be discussed and added to future budgets.

9. Elections for four available seats on the board of directors were held.  Incumbents are Dan Schofield Lisa Fizer, and David Hedderly-Smith.  A third seat vacated by Troy Duffin was also up for election.  Dan nominated Sherri Swing and Drew Bedford as candidates to fill that seat.  The motion was made to close nominations.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor.  Votes were cast and tallied.    Dan Schofield, Lisa Fizer and David Hedderly-Smith were reelected, Sherri Swing was elected to fill the fourth seat.  All seats are for a two year term.
10. There was general discussion of the spring cleanup and other miscellaneous items.

11. No other motions were made or voted upon.  The motion was made to adjourn.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor. 
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